
2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

TN0330100

1072 Julian Rd19-013484 2/10/2019   2:25:00AM 90J Trespass of Real Property

On 02/10/2019 at 02:35 hours, Officer Ayres (82234) responded to a Trespass of Real Property at 1072 Julian Rd.   Upon arrival I 
spoke with the complainant, Jason Lowry.  Mr. Lowry stated he observed a male wearing a camo jacket on his property at the 
above address.  Mr. Lowry stated he went to confront the person he observed and the person left his property heading north 
towards E. Brainerd Rd.  The area was searched by police for he suspect with no one found matching the description provided by 
Mr. Lowry.  No further action was taken for this incident.

733 E 48th St19-013488 2/10/2019   2:48:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/10/2019 at 02:52 hours, Officer Buckman #776 and Officer Slater #994 reported to a Disturbance call at 733 E 48th St. The 
complainant, Rokeisha Brooks, called police when the complainant got into an argument with her sister Chasity Brooks. Police met
with the complainant and she stated to police that her and her sister had gotten into a heated argument over the complainant not 
wanting to watch her kids. Chasity Brooks was not on scene when police arrived. The complainant told police that she called only 
to have her sister to leave her residence.  Nothing Further.

3150 Broad St19-013502 2/10/2019   5:03:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/10/2019 at 05:04 hours, Officer Buckman #776 and Officer Slater #994 reported to an Auto Theft call at 3150 Broad St at 
Krystal's. When officers arrived on scene, they were met by the complainant, Jesse Moorer, who told police that his mother's 
boyfriend (LJ) was supposed to be picking him up in his vehicle from work. Mr. Moorer stated he did not show. Mr. Moorer owns a 
gray in color 2004 Hyundai Sonata. Mr. Moore attempted to find out the whereabouts of his vehicle from his mother however the 
vehicle still wasn't found. Mr. Moorer concludes that his mother's boyfriend is probably asleep and forgotten to pick him up. Mr. 
Moorer decides to wait on his mother's boyfriend. Nothing Further.

930 Douglas St19-013505 2/10/2019   5:26:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/10/2019 at 05:30 hours, Officer Buckman #776 and Officer Slater #994 reported to Disorder at 930 Douglas St. Police 
arrived on scene and made contact with Chloe Wiggins. Officers spoke with Ms. Wiggins outside the apartment. Other officers 
spoke with the complainant Caitlin McDaniels inside. Ms. Wiggins states that her and Ms. McDaniels got into an argument and that
Ms. McDaniels called Ms. Wiggins a racial slur.  The argument escalated and police were called. Ms. Wiggins collected her 
belongings and went to stay with a friend in the same building. Nothing Further.

 
 

5873 Lake Resort Ter19-013552 2/10/2019  11:27:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/10/2019 at 11:30 hours, Officer Spencer Green (70784) responded to a disorder at 5873 Lake Resort Ter.

Upon arrival all parties had separated into their separate bedrooms. The complainant, Ms. Ledford, stated that she had been 
attempting to move out of the apartment when her roommate, Ms. Snyder, began to argue with her and the people helping her 
move. Ms. Ledford stated that all she wanted was to get her things out of the apartment. Ms. Snyder did not seem argumentative 
or combative and agreed to let Ms. Ledford gather her stuff. Police assisted Ms. Ledford in getting her things from the home. No 
other police action was necessary.
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1439 Jenkins Rd19-013603 2/10/2019   3:10:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/10/2019 at 15:40 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) reported a memo at 1439 Jenkins Rd. Police responded to a crash 
upon arrival the driver of the vehicle stated that she slid off the roadway and was waiting to be pulled out of the ditch. Police 
informed the driver that she could just back out of the ditch which she did with any problems. The driver looked at the vehicle with 
police who did not notice any damage besides a flat tire. The driver drove away from the area and declined an accident report. No 
further.

1900 Cummings Hwy19-013608 2/10/2019   3:35:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/10/2019 at 15:35 hours, Officer P. McCall (0066492) got out with a white Monte Carlo at the City Park located at 1900 
Cummings Hwy. The vehicle was not parked in a parking spot and was not here yesterday. The tag is expired and would not come 
back in the system. The VIN came back and the vehicle was not stolen. There was no one in or around the vehicle. The driver's 
window is cracked open a little bit and it has been raining all day.

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

315 N Market St19-013629 2/10/2019   4:45:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/10/2019 at 18:00 hours, Officer S.Warren (71993) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 315 N Market St. Upon arrival 
I made contact with Mr. Brown, victim, who stated someone had stolen his vehicle. Mr. Brown stated he last saw his vehicle, with 
the keys still in the vehicle, at approximately 1645. No suspect information or evidence to collect at this time. The vehicle was 
entered in to NCIC #V620940957

 
 

 

2457 5th Avenue Ct19-013649 2/10/2019   7:37:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 02/10/2019 at 19:45 hours, Officer S. Bulkley (68389) responded to a theft of property call at 2457 5th Avenue Ct. I met the 
complainant/victim Kellie Flanagan at 2413 4th Ave to make the report. Ms. Flanagan stated that the subject, Kenneth Armstrong, 
and she were talking and then he took her e-cigarette and would not give it back. Ms. Flanagan stated that she gave Mr. 
Armstrong multiple opportunities to give the e-cigarette back to her before she would call the police. Mr. Armstrong refused and 
then walked away and Ms. Flanagan did not know where he went. I asked if Ms. Flanagan would like for me to speak with Mr. 
Armstrong about getting her e-cigarette back and she said that she would like for me to do that. I then went to his residence at 
2461 6th Ave. and spoke to his mother since Mr. Armstrong was not there. I informed her of the situation and encouraged her to 
tell Mr. Armstrong to give back Ms. Flanagan's e-cigarette. She said that she would tell him. No further actions taken at this time.

 

2713 Curtis St19-013658 2/10/2019   8:10:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/10/2019 at 20:20 hours I, Officer Day (79891), responded to a verbal disorder at 2713 Curtis St. Upon arrival, I spoke with 
Damieon Reynolds. Mr. Reynolds stated he and Serenity Leaks were in a verbal disorder and he was going to leave to separate 
himself from the situation. I went and spoke with Ms. Leaks who stated she heard Mr. Reynolds talking bad about her which is 
what caused the disorder. Both parties stated the disorder was only verbal and that was also confirmed by John Ollie and Debbie 
Reynolds who were on scene. 

Mr. Reynolds left with his mother. Mr. Reynolds is on federal probation and I gave him a complaint card to give to his probationary 
officer. Nothing further to report.

2301 4th Ave19-013693 2/10/2019  11:24:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/10/2019 at approximately 23:24 hours, Officer Caleb Brooks (62866) and PO Michael Estock (82259) conducted a Field 
Interview at 2301 4th Ave (Harry's Gas Station). Upon arrival I observed a black male who was walking around the parking 
approaching and talking to customers. He identified himself as Bryant Burney (b/m ). I asked him how long he had 
been at this location when Mr. Burney said he had been there for an hour waiting for his wife. I ran Mr. Burney's info which came 
back with no active wants or warrants. I informed Mr. Burney's that the business had a no loitering policy and that he couldn't stay 
in the parking lot any longer. Mr. Burney complied and left immediately. No further action required.

7014 Shallowford Rd19-013698 2/10/2019  11:58:00PM 91Z Field Interview



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/11/2019 at 00:00 hours, Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) reported a memo at 7014 Shallowford Rd.   Upon arrival, I came into 
contact with complainant Shaun Scott.  Scott stated he was trying to contact another room number, but dialed 9 first and contacted 
Dispatch.  Scott apologized for the incident.  No further police action needed at this time.

2617 E 17th St19-013700 2/11/2019  12:01:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 00:18 hours, Officer Creighton, Trevor (73490) reported a memo at 2617 E 17th Street.

Once on scene police spoke with a Mr. Adam Collins who stated he was arguing with his ex-wife over playstation games that 
belonged to his son. Mr. Collins then stated he left the above stated address because he was angry. Mr. Collins further stated his 
son was asked to leave as well at which time he called police. Police at this point spoke with Mr. Collins ex-wife a Ms. Robbyn 
Porter who told police her mother was just admitted to the hospital and was upset. At this point Mr. Collins stated he didn't wish to 
stay there tonight and choose to leave until everyone calmed down.

Nothing further to report.

7717 Lee Hwy19-013701 2/11/2019  12:22:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 00:24 hours, Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) reported a memo at 7717 Lee Hwy. Upon arrival, I was met by other - 
Naquitta Rutledge.  Rutledge stated she got into a verbal augment with a friend.  Both parties had separated by the time of arrival.  
There was no evidence of any physical altercation.  Rutledge was checked for any outstanding warrants,  no results were found.  
The call was closed with no further police action needed at this time.

4767 Highway 5819-013715 2/11/2019   1:50:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 02/14/2019 at 2030 hours, I, Officer Hayes #914 responded to 3640 Hixson Pike on an unrelated stolen vehicle recovery.  
While on scene, I was notified by the employee of the gas station, that the vehicle at pump #7 had been there for a few hours and 
he requested that it be checked to see if it was stolen as well.  Upon running the VIN through NCIC it was determined to be stolen 
and verified with the owner.  I contacted the owner who was at work and requested his Aunt, Cheryl Sanford, who he lives with be 
able to pick it up.  Ms. Sanford arrived on scene and took possession of the vehicle.  The 2015 Hyundai Genesis was removed 
from NCIC as stolen at 2018 hours.

1944 Northpoint Blvd19-013723 2/11/2019   2:55:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/11/2019 at 02:55 hours, Officer Josiah Blakney (78365) responded to a Burglar Alarm at Home Depot, 1944 Northpoint Blvd.  
Upon arrival, I located a black Kia (  in the parking lot with someone sleeping in the driver's seat.  The driver identified 
herself as Ms. Anne Taylor.  Ms. Taylor stated that she was sleeping in the parking lot because she was between homes.  Ms. 
Taylor did not have any active warrants.  I did not locate open doors or windows at Home Depot.  No further.

8307 Lee Hwy19-013727 2/11/2019   4:12:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 04:15 hours, Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) reported to a structure fire at 8307 Lee Hwy. Chattanooga Fire 
Department reported it as possible arson.  Inv. Capt Henry McElvain  is taking lead on the investigation.



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

6337 E Brainerd Rd19-013730 2/11/2019   5:34:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 02/11/2019 at 05:40 hours, Officer Dewayne Prater (60839) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 6337 E Brainerd Rd. 
Upon arrival police spoke with Mr. Nakay Alan.  Mr. Alan told police he arrived at his shop around 0530 hours.  Mr. Alan owns a 
2008 F150 white in color with 4.  When Mr. Alan approached his vehicle he notice the cable that secured his 
Predator generator's had been cut.  All three generator were taken off the back of the truck.   This incident happen 2/10/2019 
around 1538hrs yesterday.  While looking at the video feed police seen a gray S10 pick pull up to Mr. Alan truck and noticed the 
generator's on the rear of the truck.  All generators were stolen of the truck.  At this time all we have for a suspect is a older white 
male in a gray S10.  Nothing else was taken or damage.

 

119 Hollyberry Ln19-013787 2/11/2019  10:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 10:40 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) reported a memo at 119 Hollyberry Ln. Upon arrival, police met with 
both parties who stated they were in a verbal altercation regarding finances.  No physical altercation occurred.

No further police action required at this time.

5638 Brainerd Rd19-013789 2/11/2019  10:00:00AM 23D Theft from Building

On 02/11/2019 at 10:30 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) responded to a Theft from Building at 5638 Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, police 
spoke with Samantha Weber. Samantha stated to police that a 4 door Silver vehicle drove through the Starbucks drivethru window
A female driver took the coffee and then pulled slightly forward. Next, an African American male suspect got out of the vehicle's 
passenger side. The male walked up to the service window and asked for a top. After the employee turned her back, the suspect 
grabbed around 50 dollars out of the tip jar. The male then got back into the vehicle and the two parties fled the scene. At this time, 
Starbucks is waiting on video footage.

7716 Colemere Dr19-013793 2/11/2019  11:12:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 11:22 hours, Officer William Bernitt (77564) reported a memo at 7716 Colemere Dr.  Police responded to the 
above address for a wellness check.  Adult Protective Services received a call that a female party unknown name had been given 
a few days to live.  Police tried to make contact with the party but no one would answer the door and dispatch was not able to 
obtain a valid number for the premise.  Police spoke with a neighbor who stated he had seen people moving out of the residence 
last night.  Police left the scene unable to make contact with the party.  Nothing further.

7015 Shallowford Rd19-013814 2/11/2019   1:52:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 02/11/2019 at 12:20 hours, Officer Hamilton (66984) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 7015 Shallowford Rd. 
Upon arrival I spoke to complainant Michelle Sackett who said that when she came outside she noted that her rental vehicle was 
damaged on the left side. I observed an approx. 16 inch scratch along the driver side. Ms. Sackett wanted to make a report of the 
vehicle damage for her rental company. There is nothing further to report.



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

 

4110 Shallowford Rd19-013821 2/11/2019  12:30:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 02/11/2019 at 12:55 hours, Officer C. Darling (78384) responded to a Shoplifting at 4110 Shallowford Rd. Randall Dill (lost 
prevention) observed a white male inside the Walmart, concealing store items. When Mr. Dill went to confront the male about this, 
the white male ran out of the store and drove off in a tan sedan. Mr. Dill was able to retrieve a valentine's day card that the party 
dropped. Mr. Dill stated that the male was able to take 2 flowers and some other unknown items. No further

3410 Amnicola Hwy19-013860 2/10/2019  11:00:00AM 91Z Property Found

On 02/11/2019 at 14:40 hours, Officer Matthew Puglise (62210) responded to a Property Found at 3410 Amnicola Hwy.  Upon 
arrival I was given an LG cell phone with a sticky note providing that the phone was found on the porch of the residence of 614 
Colville Street by Emma Williams.  The phone was taken to the Chattanooga Police Property Division under # 19-0697.

7604 Standifer Gap Rd19-013863 2/11/2019   2:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 15:20 hours, Officer William Bernitt (77564) reported a memo at 7604 Standifer Gap Rd.  Police responded to a 
disorder.  Upon arrival police spoke with Patrick Nash who stated Haven Nash, his wife and he were having a verbal disorder.  Mr. 
Nash stated he was going to leave for a few days and stay at his relative's house.  Ms. Nash also stated it was not physical only 
verbal and that she was fine with Mr. Nash leaving.  Mr. Nash retrieved his items from the apartment and police gave him a ride to 
the front apartment office.  Nothing further.

719 Talley Rd19-013875 2/11/2019   3:40:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 02/11/2019 at 15:40 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) reported a memo at 719 Talley Rd. Upon arrival, police met with the 
complainant, William Bruce, who stated that his alarm had gone off at this location, an upon checking the area, he found a muddy 
footstep just inside the door at this location.  Cameras on scene did not pick up any suspects, and there was nothing damaged or 
stolen from the scene.  Police checked the area but did not find any suspicious persons on scene.

No further police action required at this time.

3810 Rossville Blvd19-013889 2/11/2019   3:53:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 02/11/2019 at 15:55 hours, Officer S. Bulkley (68389) responded to a Vandalism at 3810 Rossville Blvd. The complainant, 
Curtis Wilson, is the owner of United Wrecker located at 3810 Rossville Blvd where the incident took place. Mr. Wilson stated that 
a black GMC Yukon (VIN#1GKEK63U42J275471) in the lot was stolen from the on 02/10/19. The Yukon reportedly belongs to 
Heath White although the vehicle is not currently registered. It had previously been towed by United after Mr. White evaded police 
on a traffic stop, Mr. Wilson played security camera footage of the suspect pulling up to the back gate of the lot at approximately 
2155 on 2/10/19. The suspect exited a 4-door sedan and cut the lock on the rear gate to gain access. The individual then ran to 
another gate and cut the chain to gain access to the area where the vehicle was being held. The individual was seen quickly 
getting in the vehicle, which Mr. Wilson stated had been locked since there were tools inside. The suspect appeared to have a key 
to open and start the vehicle as he did so within a few seconds. The individual then drove the vehicle out of the lot and out of 
camera view. Mr. Wilson stated that the lock that was cut cost approx. $85 and the fee owed by Heath White to United Wrecker 
was $705. Although Heath White is believed to be the suspect in the vandalism/trespassing, further investigation is needed to 
secure warrants.
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On 02/11/2019 at 15:55 hours, Officer S. Bulkley (68389) responded to a Vandalism at 3810 Rossville Blvd. The complainant, 
Curtis Wilson, is the owner of United Wrecker located at 3810 Rossville Blvd where the incident took place. Mr. Wilson stated that 
a black GMC Yukon (VIN#1GKEK63U42J275471) in the lot was stolen from the on 02/10/19. The Yukon reportedly belongs to 
Heath White although the vehicle is not currently registered. It had previously been towed by United after Mr. White evaded police 
on a traffic stop, Mr. Wilson played security camera footage of the suspect pulling up to the back gate of the lot at approximately 
2155 on 2/10/19. The suspect exited a 4-door sedan and cut the lock on the rear gate to gain access. The individual then ran to 
another gate and cut the chain to gain access to the area where the vehicle was being held. The individual was seen quickly 
getting in the vehicle, which Mr. Wilson stated had been locked since there were tools inside. The suspect appeared to have a key 
to open and start the vehicle as he did so within a few seconds. The individual then drove the vehicle out of the lot and out of 
camera view. Mr. Wilson stated that the lock that was cut cost approx. $85 and the fee owed by Heath White to United Wrecker 
was $705. Although Heath White is believed to be the suspect in the vandalism/trespassing, further investigation is needed to 
secure warrants.

6522 Shallowford Rd19-013914 2/11/2019   5:07:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 02/11/2019 at 17:15 hours, Officer David Gerity (77574) responded to a Property Found at 6522 Shallowford Rd. 

At the time of my arrival I made contact with Mr. Walraven, who wanted to turn property over to police.  He stated he was walking 
home tonight and located a small black handgun magazine lying next to the edge of the fence at Dollar General.  He stated he 
looked as if it has been there a while and still had bullets in it. It was a black Smith & Wesson magazine containing 9mm bullets. 
The property will be turned into property. 

Property number pending.

2180 Gunbarrel Rd19-013969 2/11/2019   8:06:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 02/11/2019 at 20:30 hours, Officer Kristen Thomas (80763) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 2180 Gunbarrel 
Rd. Upon arrival to this location, police met with complainant, Mr. Gabriel Bisser, who stated that while he was traveling on 
Frontage Road in front of Lowes when he hit a pot hole, causing his tire to go flat. Mr. Biser had his car towed by Airport Wrecker 
as requested by Carmax. Nothing further to report at this time.

1459 Riverside Dr19-013989 2/11/2019   7:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 02/11/2019 at 21:43 hours I, Officer Day (79891), responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 1459 Riverside Dr. The victim, 
Freddy Crabtree, was no longer on scene, so I spoke with him over the phone. Mr. Crabtree stated he went to a business dinner at 
the above address around 1900 hours on this evening. Mr. Crabtree stated at 2000 hours he went out to his car and found his 
front, passenger side window broken out ($250). Mr. Crabtree stated a black Swiss backpack ($150) was stolen out of his vehicle 
and he stated it contained these items:

- Silver-in-color Apple Macbook Pro ($1000)
- Black-in-color Dell Laptop ($1000)
- Various cables (Totaling $250 all together)
- Charcoal grey Apple iPad ($500)
- Black and white Apple iPad case ($10)
- Passport
- Apple pencil ($100)

Mr. Crabtree stated he did not have the serial numbers on the electronic items at the time of the phone call, but stated he would 
get those and call back in to add them to the report. Nothing further to report at this time.

3550 Cummings Hwy19-013995 2/11/2019   9:50:00PM 23C Shoplifting



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/11/2019 at 22:00 hours, Officer T. Durham (77571) responded to a Shoplifting at 3550 Cummings Hwy. Upon arrival I spoke 
with complainant, Darrion Jackson. Mr. Jackson stated he observed a white male select and conceal merchandise. The male then 
started to leave the store without an attempt to purchase the merchandise. When Mr. Jackson attempted to detain the male party 
emptied his pockets of the merchandise then left the store. Police were unable to locate the party as he left in a vehicle prior to 
Police arrival.

Nothing further.

1905 Gunbarrel Rd19-014005 2/11/2019  10:57:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 23:03 hours, Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) reported a memo at 1905 Gunbarrel Rd.  Upon arrival, I made contact 
with Paula Dailey , the mother of Tony Dailey 2nd  who is the owner of a white 2006 Cadillac CTS.  Ms. 
Dailey was under the impression that her son's car was stolen, earlier in the evening.  When Ms. Dailey contacted her son, he said 
it wasn't stolen.  When Mr. Dailey arrived on scene, he stated that he let his girlfriend borrow the car, and then she let a male friend
borrow the car.  Mr. Dailey stated, he would have to get the car towed due to the fact that he only had one set of keys.  No further 
police action needed at this time.

728 N Highland Park Ave19-014011 2/11/2019  11:10:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/11/2019 at 23:20 hours, Officer Adam Krystaponis (75508) responded to a Disorder at 728 N Highland Park Ave. Upon 
arrival, I spoke with Mr. Ulyclus Jones and his niece, Ms. Katrine Jones. MR. Jones stated that a woman he knew as Theresa had 
come over, and when she began to disrespect him, he asked her to leave.  Mr. Jones stated she did not leave, and Ms. Jones 
stated that once she called police, the offending woman left.  Mr. Jones and Ms. Jones both stated that no crime occurred, and 
they no longer needed police assistance.

4100 12th Ave19-014023 2/12/2019  12:13:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 02/12/2019 at 00:23 hours, Officer Caleb Brooks (62866) and PO Michael Estock (82259) responded to an Unknown Trouble 
at 4100 12th Ave. Upon arrival I was met by Glenda Donahue (B/F  who stated she called 911  earlier but no longer 
needed any assistance. When I asked why she called initially she stated that her two sons were having a verbal disagreement 
however it was resolved. While on scene, I did not observe any signs of criminal activity. No further actions required.

 
 

 

3109 Parker Ln19-014045 2/12/2019   1:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 02:00 hours, Officer Foster (80775) responded to a Disorder at 3109 Parker Ln. Police met with the manager of 
the Howard Johnson Hotel, Chintan Soneji, who stated that he and one of the guest at the hotel had gotten into a verbal 
altercation. When police arrived all the guest in the room had already packed up their belongings and left the property. Police were 
unable to positively identify the guest that was involved in the altercation. The guest was described as a Tall and Skinny Black Male
driving a light green 4 door car. The altercation started when the hotel management asked the guest in the room to come to the 
front desk so management could verify the credit card and identification used to book the room. The guest failed to come up front 
in a timely manner. Management then went and knocked on the door and the verbal altercation began. Management called the 
police, at which point the guest decided to leave. Hotel management asked that the hotel to be put on the watchlist for around 
midnight the next couple of nights.

2009 Sherman St19-014054 2/12/2019   3:10:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/12/2019 at 03:17 hours, Officer Veronica Thomas (75141) reported a memo at 2009 Sherman St. Ms. Robinson called 
police after a verbal disagreement with her ex-boyfriend Izik Spence. Upon arrival Police spoke to Ms. Robinson who stated Mr. 
Spence came over to use the phone. Ms. Robinson allowed Mr. Spence to use her phone and Mr. Spence began looking through 
her phone and got upset when he saw text messages about another male. Ms Robinson stated Mr. Spence began yelling and 
wanting his money back and wanting the phone. Ms. Robinson explained that Mr. Spence let her borrow $60 and now he was 
asking for it back. As Ms. Robinson and Mr. Spence were arguing Mr. Spence went into her bedroom and took $40 from under her 
pillow and left on foot. Ms. Robinson stated it was just verbal and there was no physical interaction. Ms. Robinson stated she did 
not feel as if Mr. Spence would come back. Police instructed Ms. Robinson to call back if he returned. Police asked Ms. Robinson 
if she wanted to prosecute for the theft of $40 and Ms. Robinson stated she did not. Ms. Robinson stated she was planning of 
giving the money back to him. Police patrolled the area but was unable to locate Mr. Spence. No Further

1200 Chestnut St19-014055 2/12/2019   3:30:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/12/2019 at 03:35 hours, Officer Buckman #776 and Officer Slater #994 reported to a Suspicious Person call at 1200 
Chestnut St. A security guard, Tonya Baylor, for the Republic Parking System called police citing that she saw a tall, white male 
wearing a hat who appeared to be trying to break into vehicles in the parking garage. Police arrived on scene and saw the suspect 
outside of the location on the corner sidewalk. Police spoke with Ms. Baylor who she believed to be the same suspect on the 
corner. Police spoke with the suspect, Conner Lubert. Mr. Lubert told police that he has been drinking prior and walked away from 
his hotel room and got lost. He believed that one of the cars in the parking garage was that of his sister. Police transported Mr. 
Lubert back to his hotel at The Westin. Nothing Further.

 
 

 

 

2350 Shallowford Village Dr19-014079 2/12/2019   6:34:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 02/13/2019 at 06:14 hours, Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 2350 
Shallowford Village Dr.  Upon making contact with Teresa Stephens at the BP which is at 7020 E Brainerd Rd for a disorder call. 
She stated that Randy Belcher was an ex-boyfriend and was following her in a White Chevrolet Silverado with the tag 

  Mr. Belcher exited the vehicle at some point because Ms. Stephens could positively identify who Mr. Belcher was.  
Having previous encounters with Mr. Belcher, I know he possibly was staying at the InnTown Suites which is at 1914 Gunbarrel Rd
I conducted a drive through of the parking lot.  I saw a White Chevrolet Silverado with chrome 22in rims in the back of the parking 
lot, which was backed into a parking spot.  At that time I exited my vehicle to get the tag, which was ).  I ran it 
through NCIC, and the tag came back for a  stolen White Chevrolet Silverado ) with the  NIC# V350943555.  I 
secured the area and vehicle, and searched the area for Mr. Belcher. I contacted the owner Bobby Thomas to notify him that we 
recovered his stolen vehicle. Vehicle was towed from the scene via owner's request. Vehicle was removed from NCIC as stolen. 
The call was closed with no further police action needed at this time.

4080 Jenkins Rd19-014082 2/12/2019   7:00:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 02/12/2019 at 07:00 hours, PST C. Glenn (60757) responded by email on report of Property Lost at 4080 Jenkins Rd.   I 
received an email from Jessi Whaley in the transportation department of U S Express.  In the email, she listed three lost 
commercial trailer license plates.  Mrs. Whaley says that these plates are broken off during loading and unloading of the trailers 
and never picked up or recovered.  Those plates are .

5098 Lake Resort Ter19-014095 2/12/2019  12:01:00AM 290 Vandalism



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/12/2019 at 07:32 hours, PST C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of  Vandalism to a 2011  VW Jetta, at 
5098 Lake Resort Ter.   I spoke with William Wolfe, owner of the vehicle.  He says that during the night, an unknown party cut two 
of the tires and broke the rear windshield.  Mr. Wolfe says that he suspects that it may be his ex-girlfriend's boyfriend, but has no 
proof and no witnesses.   Mr. Wolfe thinks it will cost $1,000.  to repair the vehicle.

2381 Sargent Daly Dr19-014120 2/12/2019   9:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 08:58 hours, PST C. Glenn (60757) reported a memo at 2381  Sargent Daly Dr.  I spoke with Mrs. Latara Patton 
via telephone.  She says that this morning, she noticed three(3) pending transactions on her VISA debit card which is through EPB 
Credit Union.  She says that the transactions were done online with Kids Foot Locker for $60.09, $65.55 and $188.98.  She says all 
transactions show pending as of 11  Feb. 2019.   Mrs. Patton says that she contacted the Kids Foot Locker and they told her that 
the name on the transactions is Sabrina Morgan with an address of 8101  Holly Hills Ln. Chattanooga TN 37421.  Mrs. Patton 
stated that the transactions have been canceled by Kids Foot Locker and no loss has been suffered by them or the credit union.  
She says that they eat out a lot and believe that is how her debit card information was compromised.  She says she does not know
which restaurant the info could have been stolen at.

1101 Airport Rd19-014124 2/12/2019   9:00:00AM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 02/12/2019 at 09:00 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) responded to a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Chattanooga 
at 1101  Airport Rd. Vehicle was recovered by Hertz Rental after being reported stolen out of Dalton, GA.  Police verified vehicle 
was on scene and recovered by owner.  Dalton Police Department was notified and the vehicle was removed from NCIC.

No further police action required at this time.

6307 E Brainerd Rd19-014127 2/12/2019   7:00:00AM 23D Theft from Building

On 02/12/2019 at 09:39 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) responded to a Theft of Other at 6307 E Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, police 
spoke with victim Kyle Williams. Kyle stated to police that between the hours of 0700 to 0730, an unknown suspect (white male, 
509, 155) arrived around the back of his business in a gold Chevy S-10. The suspect then exited the vehicle, got out and started 
loading several used batteries into the rear of his S-10. Next, the suspect then gathered several pieces of aluminum ramp and 
railing and placed the items in the back of his truck. The suspect then left the scene. Kyle currently has video surveillance footage 
and is working on getting the video to police.

4904 Shoreline Dr19-014143 2/12/2019  10:00:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 02/12/2019 at 10:30 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) reported a memo at 4904 Shoreline Dr. Upon arrival, police spoke 
with the complainant's wife, Amy Flanigan, who stated that someone stopped at her mailbox for approximately 30 seconds looking 
in it.  Ms. Flanigan stated that they have had two vehicles stolen from this property in the past year, and keep an eye out for 
suspicious activity.  No further police action required at this time.

5799 Brainerd Rd19-014161 2/11/2019   6:00:00AM 26B Credit Card/ATM Fraud

On 02/12/2019 at 11:26 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) responded to a Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 5799 Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, 
police spoke with victim Kimberly Ross. Kim stated to police that on 2/11//2019, she was informed by her credit card company 
(Capital 1) that a purchase in the amount of 247.99, was attempted online by an unknown party. The party attempted to use the 
card information to purchase property from Hibbett Sports, then the order would be fulfilled at the Hibbett Sports on Brainerd Road 
prior to being shipped out to the individual. Apparently, this possibly ties in to another case that East Ridge PD is currently working 
on. The transaction never went through as the card company realized the fraudulent activity and canceled the transaction. No 
suspect information is available at this time.

3417 Wilcox Blvd19-014163 2/12/2019  11:00:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/12/2019 at 11:30 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 3417 Wilcox Blvd. Upon 
arrival, police spoke with the victim, Ms. Shirley Webb, who showed police the broken window on her car and told police that as 
she was visiting the funeral home and signing the visitation book, someone smashed her driver's side window and stole her purse 
and everything in it.  It was raining hard at the time, and no witnesses or prints were available.  No suspect information available at 
this time.  Mr. John Taylor, the owner of the funeral home, looked at the camera footage and said that there was a white jeep on 
scene at the time of the theft.

No further police action required at this time.

3474 Vols Ln19-014170 2/12/2019   1:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 12:11  hours, I Officer Franks (68395) reported a memo at 3474 Vols Ln. Mr. Bledsoe informed me that two large 
tree's on his neighbors’ property were dead and in danger of falling onto his property potentially hitting his house, several large 
limbs fell on Mr. Bledsoe's driveway on 02/12/2019. Mr. Bledsoe informed me that he had sent a letter to Mr. Guinn requesting 
permission to have a tree service cut the two tree’s down. Mr. Bledsoe’s lawyer recommended he get a police report over the 
matter. Nothing further to report.

7047 Lee Hwy19-014175 2/12/2019  12:00:00PM 26A False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidenc

On 02/12/2019 at 12:15 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game at 7047 Lee 
Hwy at Dowis & Boyd, CPA.  The victim said that she received a strange phone call from a person (  
just now who stated that she owed $6000 in back taxes. He further stated that she was going to be arrested for tax fraud unless 
she could make any payments of at least $500 on a payment plan.  She then told him that she could only send $200, but he told 
her that was not enough and she would be in trouble if more money was found to be in her account. While she was talking on the 
phone with the suspect on speaker, she went to her CPA's office who overheard the conversation and told her to hang up, that this 
was a scam. However, she said that the CPA spoke to the suspect who then hurriedly ended the conversation and hung up. No 
money was sent and she said that her CPA confirmed that this was indeed a scam attempt. This report was taken by phone.

On 02/12/2019 at 13:22 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) wrote a continuation/supplement for a False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence 
Game at 7047 Lee Hwy. The victim called back and wanted to note that she called the suspect number back again and it is still a 
live number where they are answering as "IRS". She said that she thought they would have disabled the number by now. This new 
info was taken by phone.

7802 Council Fire Dr19-014182 2/12/2019  12:32:00PM 23D Theft from Building

On 02/12/2019 at 12:16 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on a report of Theft from Building at 7802 
Council Fire Dr.  I spoke with Jeffrey McKamey.  He says he inherited a Patek Philippe 18ctr gold watch from his father.  He says 
that on 06 Jan. 2019, his father Robert G. McKamey was transported from home to Erlanger East by ambulance.  Mr. Jeffrey 
McKamey says that the watch which was on his deceased father's wrist was taken off by an unknown party.  Mr. McKamey says 
that he has searched home, questioned the ambulance personnel and the hospital no one will admit to anything.  Mr. McKamey 
stated that he is certain that the $85,000.00 watch has been stolen. He says the watch is 18ct solid gold, with a gold band, white 
face analog.  He says the ref # on the watch is 5036/iJ001  and the caliber # is 315SIRMQALU and movement # 3555586/4337328.  
He says that he is unsure as to which would be called the serial number.

 
 

 
 



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

4654 Cary Ln19-014205 2/12/2019   1:27:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 02/12/2019 at 13:22 hours, PST C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report or  Property Lost at 4654 Cary Ln.   I 
spoke with Sonya Irwin.  She says that in October 2018, she moved from the aforementioned location.  She says in preparation to 
move, she could not find her car title.

4616 Shawhan Rd19-014209 2/12/2019   1:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 13:55 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) reported a memo at 4616 Shawhan Rd. An unknown caller called in stating 
that a Ford Explorer was broken down in the roadway. Police arrived on scene and ran the vehicle, . The vehicle 
belonged to the resident of the home at 4616 Shawhan Road. The resident stated that she needed a few days to move the vehicle, 
but it would be moved within that time frame. No further.

2621 E 21st St19-014218 2/12/2019   2:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 14:07 hours, Officer King (78347) responded to a call of Suicidal Threats at 2621  E 21st St.  I was dispatched to 
a call where a male party, Mr. Jason Hilley, had reportedly made threats that he was going to hurt himself to a the reporting party.  
Out of concern for Mr. Hilley's well being the reporting party wanted Officers to check on Mr. Hilley.  When I arrived on scene I 
spoke with Mr. Hilley.  Mr. Hilley told me that he did not want to harm himself or anyone else.  Mr. Hilley stated that he is just 
feeling overwhelmed at this time and it has him feeling upset. I asked Mr. Hilley multiple times if he would like me to transport him 
to a place where he can get some help and he refused to go anywhere and said he was ok.  Due to the fact that Mr. Hilley did not 
tell me that he wanted to harm himself or others I could not make him go to a facility for help.  I told Mr. Hilley that he should try 
and get an appointment with his Doctor and to try and get better.  I also called the reporting party to let them know that I spoke with
Mr. Hilley.  No further Polcie action was taken.

3410 Amnicola Hwy19-014239 2/12/2019   3:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 15:10 hours I, Officer Day (79891), met a party at 3410 Amnicola Hwy. Upon arrival, I met with Shane Taylor who 
stated he believes his daughter's boyfriend, Detory Douglas, may have a warrant. Mr. Taylor stated he has acted very suspicious 
and drives a black Lexus with no tag. I ran Mr. Douglas and he did not have any warrants. Mr. Taylor wanted a report made to 
document Mr. Douglas's behavior. Nothing further to report at this time.

6238 Lee Hwy19-014283 2/12/2019   4:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 16:20 hours, Officer Hauge (79528) reported a memo at 6238 Lee Hwy. Upon arrival I spoke with Ms. Ferguson 
the bank manager, who stated Ms. Walker came into the bank attempting to deposit a fake check for $868 into a fake account. 
Before police arrived Ms. Walker and one other unknown female left the bank and were not able to deposit the check. Regions 
Bank is currently investigating a possible theft from Regions in Ooltewah TN that is related to the same parties.



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

2020 Gunbarrel Rd19-014306 2/12/2019   6:05:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 02/14/2019 at 16:48 hours, Officer Sloan Rankhorn (63829) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Shoplifting at 2020 
Gunbarrel Rd.  On 02/14/2019 at 16:48 hours, Sgt. Sloan Rankhorn (63829) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Shoplifting at 
2020 Gunbarrel Rd. On 02/14/2019 at approximately 1530 hours I received a message from dispatch to call Phylicia Ramsey 
concerning her purse.  Ms. Ramsey had made attempts to pick up her personal belongings from property after her arrest by Officer
Kristen Thomas.  I spoke with Officer Thomas whom stated she forgot to turn the property in and accidentally left it inside her 
trunk.  I found Officer Thomas's vehicle and retrieved the property from the trunk.  I transported the property to CPD Property and 
turned it in under property #19-0741  at approximately 1628 hours.  I returned to the office where I called Ms. Ramsey.  I explained 
to her what happened and that she could now pick up her personal belongings.  No further.

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

2120 Hamilton Place Blvd19-014351 2/12/2019   7:30:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 02/13/2019 at 16:09 hours, Officer Springer (66500) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 2120 
Hamilton Place Blvd. Police followed up to view camera footage. The suspect was not scene on the video. Nothing further.

6613 Riverglen Ln19-014370 2/12/2019   9:25:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 21:35 hours, Officer Luke Simon 971  responded to a verbal disorder at 6613 Riverglen. Upon arrival officers 
observed no sounds of distress or disorder from outside the residence. Officers were able to make contact with Steven Ramirez 
and shortly after made contact with the complainant Jo Ann Ramirez. Both parties stated the disorder never became physical but 
they had in fact argued. Mrs Ramirez stated this began when she informed Mr Ramirez (her son) she would be moving out of the 
residence because she could not take the arguments and the failure to pay rent on Mr Ramirez's part. This is the second time in as
many weeks officers have responded to this residence for a similar situation. Mrs Ramirez stated she would be moving out by the 
weekend. Both parties went in their separate ends of the residence for the evening. Nothing further at this time.



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

  
 

 
 

 
 

1308 Ely Rd19-014395 2/12/2019  10:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/12/2019 at 22:57 hours, Officer Veloz 603 responded to a Vandalism at 1308 Ely Rd. Upon arrival to the scene, I met 
Brandon Nichols the victim of the vandalism. Brandon informed me that his truck, a red Chevy S10, was vandalized while he was 
in the jail. Brandon does not know the suspect of the vandalism but just wanted a report for his own purposes. Brandon at this time 
did not want to prosecute if he found out who it was. No further action required.

4408 Highway 5819-014413 2/12/2019  11:56:00PM 91Z All Other Traffic Offenses

On 02/13/2019 at 02:12 hours, Officer J Vasquez (79542) wrote a continuation/supplement for a All Other Traffic Offenses at 4408 
highway 58. Items were turned in to property at the above date and time. Property#(19-0712). These items were categorized as 9.0
Grams of marijuana, and 18 dosage units of ecstasy.

 

702 E 11th St19-014415 2/13/2019  12:55:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/13/2019 at 01:05 hours, Officer Buckman #776 and Officer Slater #994 reported to an Assisting A Citizen call at 702 E 11th 
St. Police met with the complainant, Carlos Purdy, at location. Mr. Purdy stated that he called police because he needed 
transportation to the Salvation Army because he was homeless. Mr. Purdy stated that he took the bus from his job at Golden 
Corral on Gunbarrel Rd and got off at 702 E 11th St. Mr. Purdy believed that the Community Kitchen was closed. Officers told Mr. 
Purdy that the Community Kitchen is actually open. Mr. Purdy thanked police and left scene on foot. Nothing Further.

4127 Wilkesview Dr19-014451 2/13/2019   5:55:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/13/2019 at 06:15 hours, Officer Ayres (82234) responded to a verbal disorder at 4127 Wilkesview Dr.   Upon arrival I spoke 
with Priscilla Parrish.  Ms. Parish stated she was in a verbal argument with her boyfriend Jerry Fearn.  Ms. Parrish stated Mr. Fearn
does not live with her at the above address and she was asking him to leave.  Ms. Parish also stated Mr. Fearn was in possession 
of her car keys and she wanted them back.  In the presence of police, Mr. Parish retrieved some of his personal belongings from 
Ms. Parish's vehicle and returned the car keys to her.  Mr. Parish then left the residence without further incident.

No further action was taken for this incident.

1506 E 48th St19-014471 2/13/2019   8:00:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/13/2019 at 20:41  hours, Officer S. Bulkley (68389) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 1506 E 
48th St. At approximately 1600, I spoke with the victim, Tenna Johnson. Ms. Johnson stated that she had tracked her phone, which 
had been left in the stolen vehicle, to the area of 1604 E 48th St. and wanted help locating it. The cellphone was found in front of 
1604 E 48th St. and appeared to have been thrown from the vehicle. I returned it to Ms. Johnson at this time. Without any further 
information and the phone no longer in the vehicle to track, no further actions was taken at this time.

5304 Central Ave19-014476 2/13/2019   8:09:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 02/13/2019 at 08:07 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded visa telephone on report of Property Lost at 5304 Central Ave.  
I spoke with Braniaha Womble, owner of a 2004 Honda Civic LX.  She says that on 01  Dec. 2018, she applied the 2019 
registration decal to her license plate .  She says it was raining at the time and is sure that it fell off due to being wet when 
she applied it.   She says she did not notice it was gone until last night.

18400 Interstate 24 Westbound19-014500 2/13/2019   9:44:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/13/2019 at 09:00 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) reported a memo at 18400 Interstate 24 Westbound.  While 
working a vehicle crash, TDOT requested police tow an abandoned vehicle that was causing a traffic hazard.  Police observed that 
the vehicle had already been "stickered" on Feb 8.  Police attempted to contact the owner, but could not find the registered owner 
in the system.  Dispatch also attempted to find any record, even contacting Cleveland Police Department, who also had no record 
of the registered owner's name in their system.  Registered owner "April Barnhart" does not appear to have any records in 
Tennessee, though multiple vehicles are listed under her name, all expired.  Vehicle was towed due to being a traffic hazard by 
Johnny's Wrecker.

No further police action required at this time.

5900 Brainerd Rd19-014522 2/13/2019  10:04:00AM 26A False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidenc

On 02/13/2019 at 10:03 hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of False 
Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game at 5900 Brainerd Rd.   I spoke with Nicholas Baxter.   He says that he lost his wallet in 
October of 2017 and whoever found it used his identification to get a loan in November 2017. He says that he pulled his credit 
record in late December 2018, and found the Speedy cash loan on his record for 2579.00, which has been turned over to a 
collection agency.  He says he has never been to Speedy Cash.  He says he has talked to Speedy Cash, but, has not obtained 
much information.  He says he does not know if the loan was made in person or online.  He says all he knows is that he did not 
make the loan and needs a police report to take to them.  Mr. Baxter says that he has not suffered any kind of financial loss as a 
result of this loan being made in is name.

6400 E Brainerd Rd19-014526 2/11/2019  12:00:00AM 250 Counterfeiting/Forgery

On 02/13/2019 at 10:26 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Counterfeiting/Forgery at 6400 E Brainerd Rd at JKB, LLC 
which is a company owned by the victim.  The victim said that she just discovered this morning while she was checking her bank 
acitivity, that 3 fake checks have been created using her company's name and bank (Atlantic Capital). She said the checks were 
illegally used/cashed but she does not know where they were cashed. She said that they were signed by a "Jeff" w/ unknown last 
name. The checks were made out to the following names & corresponding check #'s/amounts:  1. check# 91809 to "Dakamion 
Freeman" for $2922.90   2. check# 91789 to "Deveonte Overton" for $2967.44   3. check# 91733 to "Elijuah Davis" for $2955.23. It 
is unknown at this time if any of the names are valid/real. No other info is available. This report was taken by phone.

102 Walnut St19-014527 2/13/2019  10:32:00AM 91Z Property Found

On 02/13/2019 at 10:50 hours, Officer Smith, Zachary (77584) responded to a Property Found at 102 Walnut St.   Upon arriving at 
the Edwin hotel, I spoke with manager Greg Bradley who stated a guest had been removed from the hotel the night before by 
Police.  He was unsure if she had been arrested or what her status was currently.  He stated he had some clothing of hers that he 
wanted turned over to Police as he did not want her returning to the hotel.  I was unable to determine if Ms. Soto had indeed been 
arrested or where she was.  The clothes were taken to property under #19-0718.  Nothing follows.

1302 North Holtzclaw Ave19-014528 2/13/2019  10:45:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/13/2019 at 10:45 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a disorder at the Quick Stop at 1302 North 
Holtzclaw Ave.  Upon arrival police spoke to the callers Dewight Garner and Rose Wiley.  Both parties stated they were in a 
disagreement, but that they would speak to the store owner to resolve the issue.  Nothing further to report.

5106 Florida Ave19-014533 2/13/2019  10:52:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/13/2019 at 10:40 hours, Officer Franks (68395) conducted a field interview at 5106 Florida Ave. Residence was asked to 
have the address added to the watch list by the neighbor who believed address was empty. I made contact with Mr. Jones who 
was staying at the address, and informed me he was living there and cleaning out the house.  Nothing further to report.

1372 Workman Rd19-014545 2/13/2019  11:22:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/13/2019 at 11:37 hours, Officer Coleman (79519) reported a memo at 1372 Workman Rd. Police made contact with Aundra 
Clay who stated that she was in a verbal argument with a wrecker driver that towed one of her friend's vehicles. Ms. Clay wanted 
police to be aware of the situation.  Nothing further to report.

1303 Hamilton Ave19-014575 2/13/2019  12:45:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/13/2019 at 13:30 hours, Officer McCall (62872) reported a memo at 1303 Hamilton Ave.  Police were dispatched to a 
residential alarm at the above address. Upon arrival, police checked the exterior of the residence and found no signs of forced 
entry. Police were called out later in the day by the homeowner whom said there was a window on the back of the house that was 
open. Police responded to the residence and found that there was not even a window on the back of the residence.

4904 Florida Ave19-014608 2/13/2019   3:23:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/13/2019 at 15:05 hours, Officer Franks (68395) conducted a wellbeing check at 4904 Florida Ave. I made contact with Ms. 
Gentry, she explained that her roommate Ms. Stokoe had been struggling with alcohol, and that she is trying to coordinate with a 
detox center on Ms. Stokoe's behalf. I spoke with Ms. Stokoe, I explained to her that I was there to conduct a wellbeing check, she 
was coherent and was in no noticeable distress. Nothing further to report.

5210 Brainerd Rd19-014615 2/13/2019   2:25:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/13/2019 at 14:30 hours, Officer C. Darling (78384) responded to a wreck at 5210 Brainerd Rd. All parties agreed and 
declined a wreck report. All parties exchanged information and the damage was minimal. No injuries were reported and all vehicles
were able to be driven away. No further



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

4350 58 Hwy19-014617 2/13/2019   2:30:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 02/13/2019 at 14:21  hours, PST C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone Property Lost at 4350 58 Hwy.   I spoke with 
Crystal Morgan who says that she lost her state issued ID at the gas station at the aforementioned location.  She says that she 
noticed she had lost it yesterday.

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

6101 Lee Hwy19-014730 2/13/2019   5:00:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/13/2019 at 17:20 hours, Officer Hauge (79528) reported a memo at 6101  Lee Hwy. I made contact with Mr. Hairston who 
had been seen by Sam's staff riding his bike around the cars in the parking lot. I made contact with Mr. Hairston who stated he was
riding threw the parking lot looking for loose change. Mr. Hairston was told to leave the property and not to return. Mr. Hairston left 
without incident.

4736 Highway 5819-014744 2/13/2019   6:20:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 02/13/2019 at 18:24 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) responded to a Shoplifting at 4736 Highway 58. Upon arrival police 
spoke with Mr. Clack who stated he was the manager at MRD Wireless. Mr. Clack stated 2 black males entered the store and 
requested to look at the 2 phones. Mr. Clack give the unknown people the phone who walked around with the phones in there 
hands before walking out the door passing all points of sale. Mr. Clack stated he was unsure what direction the 2 unknown people 
went. Total lost was $980, photos of the suspects are included. Police sent the photos to CPD Sworn for identification. No further.

7617 Cecelia Dr19-014761 2/13/2019   6:31:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 02/13/2019 at 19:01  hours, Officer Shelor, Nicholas (78349) responded to a Vandalism at 7617 Cecelia Dr. Upon arrival, I 
spoke with Mr. Jesse Presely; he stated that his mailbox and trashcan were hit by a vehicle. He said that he heard a loud noise 
outside and then looked outside and saw that his trash can and mailbox were knocked over. His grandson then walked out of the 
house and found a piece of the vehicle's mirror on the ground. They said that they did not see the vehicle hit the mailbox or know 
who it was. The mirror was the plastic piece of the mirror and there was no suspect information. Mr. Presley stated that the 
mailbox would be around $50 or $75 dollars to replace. No further.

6220 Shallowford Rd19-014790 2/13/2019   8:25:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/13/2019 at 20:30 hours, Officer Kristen Thomas (80763) reported a memo at 6220 Shallowford Rd. Police were originally 
dispatched to a Disorder at the above location. Prior to arrival at this location. Police were informed that a female party was in a 
disorder with another party at one point, but complainant called back and wanted to cancel due to suspect leaving the scene. 
Nothing further to report at this time.

 

6220 Shallowford Rd19-014840 2/13/2019  10:35:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On the 13th of February 2019 at 2300, Officer Lynch was dispatched to a disorder at the Waterford Apartments located at 6220 
Shallowford Rd. 
Upon arrival, Police spoke to Willie and Lillus Turner. Willie stated to Police that he his upset with Lillus keeps bothering him about 
his drinking. Lillus stated to Police that she doesn't care if he drinks, but that she is just worried about his health and him possible 
falling due to his intoxication. Lillus stated to Police that we weren't needed that she was heading to bed and that Willie will just fall 
asleep in his lazy boy chair. No further.

975 E 3rd St19-014850 2/13/2019  11:30:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 02/17/2019 at 21:09 hours, Officer Harrison (73500) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 975 E 
3rd St. Mr. Jordan stated that he paid the suspect who stole his vehicle in order to get his vehicle back. I had the vehicle taken out 
of NCIC on this date.

2702 12th Ave19-014853 2/13/2019  11:52:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 00:30 hours, Officer Caleb Brooks (62866) and PO Michael Estock (82259) responded to a Miscellaneous 
Complaint at 2702 12th Ave. Upon arrival we made contact with Mrs. Shamekia Moore who stated that the complaint who called for
police was not in the area to report damage to his vehicle. She stated he would call us back to the residence when he came back. 
No further action required.

5555 Hixson Pike19-014857 2/13/2019  11:55:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 2-13-19 around 23:55 hours I Ofc. Allison #237 conducted a traffic stop at 5555 Hixson Pike on a beige Buick TN tag # 
R2305R due to expired tag of 2018. I made contact with driver/owner Luke Worthy. Mr. Worthy stated his vehicle conld not pass 
emissions. Mr. Worthy had a valid drivers license, insurance, and no active warrants. Nothing further.

 
 



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

1330 E 3rd St19-014882 2/14/2019   3:56:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 03:59 hours, Officer Adam Krystaponis (75508) responded to a Disorder at 1330 E 3rd St. Upon arrival, I spoke 
with the General Manager of the store, Ms. Amanda Kane, who informed me that Mr. Jimmy Butts had been in the store for several
hours and was refusing to leave.  Ms. Kane informed me that she had asked Mr. Butts to leave at least 4 times and he sometimes 
would leave only to immediately return, or would flat out refuse to leave.  I asked if she wanted to prosecute for trespass, and Ms. 
Kane stated she just wanted Mr. Butts gone, but i he came back tonight she would press charges.  I informed Mr. Butts of this and 
instructed him to leave the premises, which he did without incident.  No further.

901 Carter St19-014889 2/14/2019   4:40:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/14/2019 at 04:41  hours, Officer Buckman #776 and Officer Slater #994 responded to a Disorder call at 901  Carter St. Upon 
arrival, police saw the complainant/manager, Anthony Ricci, and a woman, Terri Starnes, arguing outside CIty Cafe. Police 
separated the two. Mr. Ricci told police that Ms. Starnes came into the business and sat in the booth. After a few minutes, Ms. 
Starnes asked Mr. Ricci to buy her coffee. Mr. Ricci declined and thats when she became irate. Mr. Ricci told police that he just 
wants her to leave the property. Ms. Starnes complied and left with no issue. Nothing Further.

2415 Bridge Cir19-014895 2/14/2019   5:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 05:45 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 2415 Bridge Cir. Tiffany Mccaleb called police after 
her ex-girlfriend Annie Bullard caused a scene outside her apartment. Apparently Bullard was making a lot of noise in the hall 
outside Mccaleb's apartment; however, she was gone when police arrived. We patrolled the area but did not see anyone or any 
vehicles matching the description given for Bullard. Mccaleb said that she would call police back if needed in the future. No further 
police action was needed.

2512 Tunnel Blvd19-014907 2/14/2019   1:00:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 02/14/2019 at 08:05 hours, Officer Kilpatrick (68405) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 2512 Tunnel Blvd. Upon 
arrival, FTO Kilpatrick met with Ms. Chacon, who reported that her husband's (Mr. Garcia) 2017 Infinity was taken from their 
driveway between 0100hrs and 0730hrs, on this date. She stated the vehicle was locked, but a key was attached to the 
undercarriage of the vehicle with a magnet. The vehicle has a pink rosary and Virgin Mary sticker on the right side of the rear 
window. No suspect information or investigative leads were available at that time. The vehicle was entered into NCIC (NIC #:) and 
a BOLO was issued.

On 02/16/2019 at 22:05 hours, Officer Sawyer (79538) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 2512 
Tunnel Blvd. Police were notified that Mr. Garcia's car was found wrecked in Knoxville, TN. The owner was notified and the vehicle 
was taken out of NCIC.

975 E 3rd St19-014909 2/13/2019   6:30:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 02/14/2019 at 07:51  hours, Officer C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of Theft from Motor Vehicle at 975 E 
3rd St.  I spoke with Breanna Little, owner of a 2015 Jeep Cherokee.  She says that her vehicle was parked in the parking garage 
of Erlanger Hospital, where she works, from 1830 hours last evening till 0715 this morning.  She says during that time, an unknown 
party broke into the vehicle and stole several items.  She says the vehicle was locked but found only a small scuff to the door 
handle of the driver's door.



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

 
 

.

1008 Baldwin St19-014933 2/14/2019   9:10:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/14/2019 at 09:10 hours, I Officer D. Russell (63833) Police made contact with Mr. Steven Willhite at 1000 Baldwin St., 
property owned by the Times Free Press. Police explained to Mr. Willhite that this is private property. Police checked Mr. Willhite 
for warrants and he was released with a warning. No further.

3914 St Elmo Ave19-014938 2/11/2019   8:30:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 02/14/2019 at 09:26 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Property Lost at 3914 St Elmo Ave at 1885 Grille. The victim 
said that he last had his wallet out while he was there paying for his meal last Monday around 8:30 pm. The next day (Tuesday) 
around 10 am, he discovered that he no longer had it with him while he was at home. He said that he's not sure what he did with 
the wallet after paying, so it could have been lost anywhere. This report was taken by phone.

3401 Campbell St19-014939 2/14/2019   9:30:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 02/14/2019 at 09:30 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a Vandalism at 3401  Campbell St.  Upon arrival 
police spoke to the caller Kim Derrick who stated she called because her ex-boyfriend Jimmie Borders destroyed her cell phone.  
Mrs. Derrick stated her ex was in the process of moving out some of his belongings when they got into a verbal argument.  Mrs. 
Derrick stated Jimmie Borders grabbed her I phone and then destroyed it by throwing it against the ground.  Mrs. Derrick stated 
she left her apartment and went next door and called police.  Police checked Mrs. Derrick's apartment but Jimmie Borders had left 
the area.   Police observed Mrs. Derricks broken I phone.  Mrs. Derrick stated she was unsure of the value of her I phone but 
believed it was around 300 to 400 dollars.  Police checked the area but were unable to locate the suspect.   Based on the 
statement of the victim police obtained warrants against Jimmie Borders.  Nothing further to report.

4110 Shallowford Rd19-014940 2/14/2019   9:39:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/14/2019 at 10:08 hours, Officer Creekmur (73496) reported a memo at 4110 Shallowford Rd. Upon arrival at this location 
there was a blue Ford Fusion parked in a spot. The front driver's side window was broken out. There was not tag on the vehicle at 
this time either. The vehicle was not reported stolen and the employees at the gas station stated the car had been there about 
three days. There was no owner to be contacted at this time.

5730 Lee Hwy19-014960 2/14/2019  10:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 11:00 hours, Officer Branam (70776) reported a memo at 5730 Lee Hwy.  The caller, Aaron Peoples (Property 
Attendant), stated that a Mr. Michael Martin was causing a disorder and he wanted him off the property.  On arrival, I spoke to Mr. 
Martin.  He stated that he was in the process of packing and will leave the property as soon as possible.

4904 15th Ave19-014970 2/14/2019  11:23:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/14/2019 at 11:36 hours, Officer Coleman (79519) reported a memo at 4904 15th Ave. Police made contact with complainant 
Robert Mosier who stated that he believed someone was trying to get into a car that was parked on the road in front of his house. 
Mr. Mosier stated that the suspects ran off before police arrived. Police observed that the drivers side rear window was broken.  
Nothing further to report.

1914 Walker Ave19-014983 2/14/2019  11:50:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 11:50 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a disorder at 1914 Walker Ave.   Upon arrival police 
spoke to the caller Samika Franklin who stated she was in a disorder with her husband Michael Franklin.  Mrs. Franklin stated her 
husband had left the area, but wanted to know how to get him evicted from her house.  Police informed Mrs. Franklin about the 
eviction process.  Noting further to report.

2405 Taylor St19-014990 2/14/2019  12:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 12:30 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a disorder at Precision Heating and Air at 2405 
Taylor St.  Upon arrival police spoke to an employee, Cindy Phillips, who stated she called because they were having trouble with 
an ex-employee named Anthony Beasley.  Mrs. Phillips stated she believed the incident was under control and stated she would 
notify police if the situation continued.  Nothing further to report.

5019 Hixson Pike19-014995 2/14/2019  12:32:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 02/14/2019 at 12:37 hours, Officer Orsburn#662 (66495) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 5019 Hixson Pike. 
    I arrived on scene to meet one Laura Barnes ( ) at Mimi's Cafe. Complainant stated she was sitting alone on the park 
bench outside Mimi's Cafe with the property, one Sony headphone valued at $350, laying out next to her. Mrs. Barnes stated the 
suspects took the item and fled from the area. Mrs. Barnes stated the suspect who grabbed the headphones was familiar and 
believed his name was James. Both suspects were white males, mid 20s, brown hair, and approximately 5'10" tall. Mrs. Barnes 
stated one was on a bicycle. Mrs. Barnes could not identify the suspects or alleged bicycle any further. I patrolled the immediate 
area and could not find any suspects to match the description. No further

1480 E 3rd St19-014999 2/14/2019  12:55:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/14/2019 at 13:02 hours, Officer Fletcher (42495) reported a memo at 1480 E 3rd St.  Subject Paris caused a disorder at 
Bench Mark Physical Therapy while receiving treatment.  Paris had fled prior to police arrival, but was located a short distance 
from the business. He was told he was not wanted back at the business.

701 Market St19-015016 2/14/2019   1:48:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 13:49 hours, Officer D. Russell (63833) responded to disorder at 701  Market St. Upon arrival Police met with Ms. 
Pitts who stated a potential client became upset when asked about giving his correct address. Ms. Pitts stated this client began 
yelling and screaming, causing a scene. Security began to escort the client out at that time the client began recording with his cell 
phone. The party left the scene on Carta bus before police arrived. Police attempted to located but he was not found. No further.

 
 

 



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

1205 Duncan Ave19-015054 2/14/2019   4:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 16:00 hours, Officer Ampthor (73492) reported an abandon auto at 1205 Duncan Ave. Police located a Nissan 
Maxim TN  parked on the street in front of 1205 Duncan Ave.  Community members had complained of the vehicle being 
abandon for six months.  Police found the vehicle to be non operable and a nuisance to the community.  The vehicle owner was 
unable to be notified.  The vehicle was sticker ed for tow removal.  No further police action was able to be taken at this time.

4810 Rossville Blvd19-015055 2/14/2019   3:23:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 02/14/2019 at 15:31  hours, Officer Coleman (79519) responded to a Shoplifting at 4810 Rossville Blvd. Police made contact 
with complainant Jacob Rantz who is a manager at the Wallgreens at the above location. Mr. Rantz stated that a white male 
pushed a buggy of items out of the store without paying for them. Police were unable to identify the suspect. Nothing further to 
report.

 

6121 Lee Hwy19-015125 2/14/2019   6:21:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 18:28 hours, Officer A. Bolton (62179) A. Jamerson (82266) reported a memo at 6121  Lee Hwy. Upon arrival 
Police made contact with the complainant (Green) who stated that he came behind the counter to help a co worker, Ms. Walton. 
The Complainant stated that Ms. Walton brushed past him angrily after a few words were exchanged. Mr. green staid that he was 
offended by the actions of Ms. Walden and wanted to let the company handle the situation, no police action needed.

335 Croll CT19-015150 2/14/2019   7:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 20:00 hours, Officer Bryant (79858) reported a memo at 335 Croll Court. Upon arrival police met with 
complainant Otis Christopher who stated his younger sister was going to have company while her father was out for the night. 
Christopher wanted to come over to his fathers house in which the door was locked. Christopher stated his sister had the key and 
does not get off work until 2300 hrs. No injuries reported during this incident.

3914 Jasmine St19-015163 2/14/2019   8:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/14/2019 at 20:50 hours, Officer Hampton (78385) reported a memo at 3914 Jasmine St.  On scene, Police spoke with Ms. 
Latavias Hambrick.  Ms. Hambrick stated that her brother, Mr. Derrick Hambrick, and his girlfriend, Ms. Lontiasha Burress got into 
a verbal disorder.  Ms. Hambrick stated that she told Mr. Hambrick to leave, and he refused.  Ms. Hambrick stated that Mr. 
Hambrick finally left after she called Police.  Police also spoke with Ms. Burress.  Ms. Burress confirmed that she was in a verbal 
argument with Mr. Hambrick, and that the argument did not get physical.

5400 Hwy 15319-015215 2/14/2019  11:41:00PM 91Z Field Interview



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 2-14-19 around 23:41  hours I Ofc. Allison #237 conducted a traffic stop at 5400 Hwy 153 on a red Nissan Altima TN tag 
#6C35H0 for driving with head lights off. I made contact with driver/owner Kerry Mills. Mr. Mills stated he had just left his house and
forgot to turn them on. Mr. Mills had a valid drivers license and no active warrants. Nothing further.

110 Jordan Dr19-015218 2/14/2019  11:55:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/15/2019 at 00:10 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 110 Jordan Dr. All parties entered into this report 
were involved in a disorder at CBC east and were banned by myself and management. All parties left willingly and complied with 
police.

2350 Shallowford Village Dr19-015219 2/15/2019  12:05:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/15/2019 at 00:20 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 2350 Shallowford Village Dr. The employee at 
Days Inn provided still surveillance video images and reported seeing a white male checking car door handles in their parking lot 
before getting into a red pickup truck and leaving. Cruz Housley and Leah Duncan were both found standing beside the truck at 
Red Roof Inn and were interviewed by police. Neither party had warrants, but both were informed that police are aware of what 
they were doing and they were told to leave Chattanooga. They left the area headed to Georgia.

 

 
 

 

4301 Kayla Cir19-015255 2/15/2019   4:32:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 02/15/2019 at 03:30 hours, Officer Williams (63838) responded to a Vandalism at 4301  Kayla Cir. Upon arrival police made 
contact with Trevor McKenzie. Ms. McKenzie stated that someone vandalized her door wreath recently. the wreath appeared to be 
burnt, and broken into several pieces on the front porch. Ms. McKenzie stated that she did not know who would have done this. 
Police checked the surrounding area, but were unable to find any suspicious activity/persons. No suspect info could be obtained at 
this time.

1740 E 23rd St19-015256 2/15/2019   3:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/15/2019 at 03:35 hours, Sgt. Jonathan Brock (62584) reported a memo at 1740 E 23rd St.   I responded to a report of boxes 
in the roadway.  On scene I removed numerous boxes from the roadway.



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

4026 Shallowford Rd19-015266 2/15/2019   4:43:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On the 15th of February 2019 at 0447, Officer was dispatched to a shoplifter call at the Circle K located at 4026 Shallowford Rd. 
Upon arrival, Police spoke to the night shift clerk, Katiesha Watts. She stated to me that a black female came into the store and 
placed a six pack on Mich Ultra into her purse and walked out without paying. The female left the scene in a newer looking red in 
color compact Chevy with a drive out tag displayed  Ms. Watts described the female as a black female about 503, 190 
lbs, short black hair, and wearing brown scrubs. Ms. Watts stated to Police that 8.49 dollars of merchandise was stolen. No furhter.

2727 Rossville Blvd19-015277 2/15/2019   7:27:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 02/15/2019 at 07:47 hours, Officer Harbin (79527) responded to a Shoplifting at 2727 Rossville Blvd. When I arrived on scene, 
I viewed surveillance video from 06:00 hours on 02/15/2019. Surveillance video showed a black male wearing a hat enter the 
store, pickup 2 cases of Corona beer valued at $30 each, and leave the store. The suspect was not on scene when I arrived. 
Nothing further at this time.

2705 E 44th St19-015282 2/15/2019   7:46:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/15/2019 at 07:55 hours, Officer Coleman (79519) reported a memo at 2705 E 44th St.  Police made contact with Caura 
Mcdill who was in verbal disorder with her sister. No police action was needed. Police checked Ms. Mcdill for warrants, none were 
found. Nothing further to report.

 
 

 

1106 Arcadia Ave19-015295 2/11/2019   5:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 02/15/2019 at 09:05 hours, Officer Kilpatrick (68405) responded to a Vandalism at 1106 Arcadia Ave. Upon arrival, FTO 
Kilpatrick met with Mr. Richardson, who reported that an unknown suspect entered the house, owned by Safeguard Properties 
LLC, that he has been repairing, and damaged the front door frame, put holes in seven of the walls, burned a portion of carpet, and
damaged three gutter down spouts. No suspect information or investigative leads were available at that time. Nothing further.

 
 

 

1501 Riverside Dr19-015309 2/12/2019   3:52:00PM 290 Vandalism



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/15/2019 at 09:33 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Vandalism at 1501  Riverside Dr at CSL Plasma where the 
victim works. The victim said that she left her car parked at work last Tuesday when she got there around 3:52 pm and she said 
that one of the door locks is messed up on it, so it doesn't lock properly. When she got off work around 9:30 pm that day, she 
discovered that someone had wrote the word "BUM" on the inside of her windshield. She said that she was able to wash the word 
off and there was no permanent damage. She said that she's been having problems with some of the other employees there and 
she has no proof of who did it. She said that there are cameras there but the view of her car was blocked by another vehicle in the 
lot, so nothing could be seen. This report was taken by phone.

700 Overbridge Ln19-015311 2/15/2019   9:43:00AM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 02/15/2019 at 09:17 hours, PST C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 
700 Overbridge Ln.  I spoke with Levi Clemons of Cabinetry and Interiors by Scarlett.  He says they just noticed that an unknown 
party has stolen TN  from one of the company vehicles.  The license plate has been entered into NCIC # 
P886720616.

490 Greenway View Dr19-015333 2/15/2019  10:51:00AM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 02/15/2019 at 11:30 hours, Officer Lockhart (66490) responded to a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Chattanooga at 490 
Greenway View Dr. Police received information from Officer Asberry with Lexington PD that a Stolen white VW Passat with a 
Kentucky temp license plate may be located at 490 Greenway View Dr. Upon arrival, police located the vehicle, unoccupied and 
the keys were located inside the gloves compartment. The vehicle was removed from NCIC and towed by Doug Yates.

 

 

1308 Ely Rd19-015363 2/15/2019   8:30:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 02/15/2019 at 11:49 hours, PST C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of Vandalism at 1308 Ely Rd.   I spoke 
with Alexander Moore, owner of a 2012 Mercedes.   He says that he parked his car on the back lot at work this morning at or about 
0830 hours.  He says he returned to it shortly before noon to find that an unknown party had broken out the rear windshield.   He 
says he has no suspect.

1201 Broad St19-015374 2/15/2019  12:33:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/15/2019 at 12:40 hours, Officer J. Niver (73511) and P.O. K. Cronon (82256) reported a memo at 1201  Broad St. Police met 
and made contact with the manager of the Chattanoogan to pick up the property of Jennifer Soto (W/F . It is believed 
that Ms. Soto is in a medically facility and is unable to pick up her belongings. Ms. Soto items were contained in a grey luggage 
bag containing multiple papers and folders, an Apple MacBook Air laptop (serial # DX1T8025H69) and an Apple Iphone. Police 
transported these items to property.

3614 Tennessee Ave19-015386 2/15/2019  12:46:00PM 26B Credit Card/ATM Fraud



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/15/2019 at 12:41  hours, PIT C. Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 3614 
Tennessee Ave.  I spoke with card holder Marie Griffin.  She stated that from 02 Jan. 2019 till 14 Feb. 2019, an unknown party 
used her debit card information to make 19 transactions with Play Station Network totaling $587.84.  She listed each transaction 
during this time frame.  She stated that she just needed a complaint number in order for Regions to return the money to her 
account.  She also stated that this caused an overdraft fee of $36.00 which the bank is reversing.

3610 15th Ave19-015431 2/15/2019   3:28:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 02/15/2019 at 15:40 hours, Officer Rick Van Ness (75389) responded to a Property Found at 3610 15th Ave. Upon arrival in the 
area Officer Van Ness found the bicycle in the roadway around 3612 15th Ave. the Bicycle is a pink/blue 20" Huffy bicycle (S/N 
SNHTC16H05726).  Officer Van Ness spoke with the complainant, Mr. James Cargile, who stated that he observed (3) black 
males approximately 15-17 years of age, walking south on 15th Ave. with the bicycle.  As they neared E. 37th street they threw the 
bicycle to the ground and walked away from it.  Officer Van Ness did observe that the tires on the bicycle were flat.  Officer Van 
Ness brought the bicycle to the Chattanooga Property Divison and it was entered into property under property #19-0772 .  Nothing 
further.

7430 Shallowford Rd19-015464 2/15/2019   5:16:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/15/2019 at 17:18 hours, Officer Joshua Blaine Price (76315) reported a memo at 7430 Shallowford Rd. Police got a call of a 
party standing across from the YMCA. I located the party standing on the side walk holding a cardboard sign across from the 
YMCA.
William Howell stated, he had came up from his home in GA to see the VA. After seeing the VA he found that he was having a 
issue with his truck tire. His truck was parked in the YMCA parking lot. He said, sense he was having a issue he would stand on 
the corner (begging). I looked over at his truck and could not see any issue with his truck. 
I asked for him to leave the area. He did so. 
Nothing further at this time.

511 Market St19-015467 2/15/2019   5:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/15/2019 at 17:35 hours, Officer Les Corbin (62184) reported a memo at 511  Market St. Security Officer Frank Kellogg 
stated there is a white male subject sitting on the sidewalk at this location and refused to leave. I made contact with the subject 
who stated he did not have any identification but stated that his name is Joe Dianna ). After a brief interaction with 
Joe he decided to get up from the sidewalk and walk away. No further police action taken.
R-52/D-02

 
 

 

7421 Commons Blvd19-015517 2/15/2019   6:54:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 02/15/2019 at 19:40 hours, Officer Skyler Long (79892) responded to a Shoplifting at 7421  Commons Blvd. Upon arrival, I 
spoke with the complainant Mr. Shawn Tyler who works for the LP team of Home Depot. Mr. Tyler stated that a man and woman 
were trying to steal merchandise and leave the store. The unknown female was seen concealing merchandise but then dropped it 
and left. The male attempted to run out of the store with a power drill but dropped it on his way out. The female then picked up the 
male in a white mustang with GA . Unknown direction of travel. Photos of the suspects have been attached. A 
BOLO for the suspects and their vehicle were sent out. No further at this time.



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

 
 
 

 

 
 

5764 Hwy 15319-015608 2/16/2019   1:20:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 2-16-19 around 01:20 hours I Ofc. Allison #237 was flagged down by anonymous complainant regarding a woman asleep in 
her vehicle at 5764 Hwy 153 at the Walmart. Complainant was worried about her well being. I made contact with Karen McAllister 
asleep in the driver seat on her white Mercedes TN . Ms. McAllister stated she was about to go inside the business to
shop and had just fallen asleep. No active warrants. Nothing further.

4700 Norcross Rd19-015623 2/16/2019   3:34:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 2-16-19 around 03:34 hours I Ofc. Allison #237 was dispatched to 4700 Norcross Rd on a white Jeep in the ditch. The call was 
received by anonymous complainant. I located the Jeep TN  in the ditch. I made contact with James Nichols on 
scene who stated his adult son Tyler Nichols had wrecked and then walked home. His son Tyler was not on scene to speak with 
myself. Mr. Nichols had contacted his own personal tow for the Jeep. The Jeep was removed from the ditch with no damage. No 
wreck report requested due to the primary driver not on scene. Nothing further.

4151 Quinn Adams St19-015630 2/16/2019   5:04:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/16/2019 at 05:15 hours, Officer LOCKHART (68408) reported a memo at 4151  Quinn Adams St.  Upon arrival, police spoke 
to Gweniqua Jacobs (04/22/1986). The complainant  told police that she was sleeping when Darrell Jacobs (10/31/1985) woke her 
up and started a verbal argument. In addition, the complainant stated that he wanted to kick her out of the house but she refused 
because they where still married and that was her house too. Police also spoke with Mr. Jacobs at the residence. He told police 
that he was trying to be nice to his wife, the complainant, and she suddenly became verbally aggressive. Police asked the 
complainant if she had somewhere else to stay for the night. Mrs. Jacobs stated that she was going to leave. Nothing further.

718 E 8th St19-015652 2/16/2019   8:40:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/16/2019 at 08:45 hours, I Officer D. Russell (63833) reported a memo at 718 E 8th St. Police spoke to Mr. Treadway via 
phone, Mr. Treadway stated that if he did not have a report about his vehicle being towed that he would lose his job. No further.

4905 Highway 5819-015662 2/16/2019   9:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/16/2019 at 09:30 hours, Officer Branam (70776) reported a memo at 4905 Highway 58.  The caller, Cedric Battle, stated 
that he was in a verbal disorder with his girlfriend (Lakesha Green Conyers).  He stated that it has since calmed down and he is 
calling for a ride so that they can have time apart.

910 E 8th St19-015766 2/16/2019   3:00:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 02/16/2019 at 15:55 hours, Officer Bryant (79858) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 910 E 8th St. Upon arrival 
police met with complainant Brenda Gail Binkley who stated she was stopped at the entrance gate at the above address. Binkley 
stated she thought she put her foot on the break but the gas and struck the gate. Police observed damage to apartment's gate. No 
injuries were reported during this incident.

3113 7th Ave19-015785 2/16/2019   4:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/16/2019 at 16:30 hours, Officer Rick Van Ness (75389) responded to 3113 7th Ave. in relation to a disorder. Upon arrival 
Officer Van Ness made contact with the complainant, Mr. Frank Spruill, who stated that an old tenant, Mr. Billy Drew, who no 
longer lives at this property ,keeps bringing over wheel barrows full of garbage and miscellaneous items to Mr. Spruill's residence 
and dumping it on his property.  Mr. Spruill stated that he has asked him multiple times to stop and he keeps on dumping items on 
his property.  Mr. Drew was unable to be located at this time to officially let him know that he is trespassed from Mr. Spruill's 
property.  Nothing further.

2140 E 28th St19-015826 2/16/2019   6:30:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 02/16/2019 at 18:50 hours, Officer Ampthor (73492) reported a suspicious activity at 2140 E 28th St. (Salvation Army)  Police 
spoke with Mr. Christopher Reeder who stated the vehicle had been observed by an employee parking and two parties exiting it 
leaving towards the East Lake Courts.  Mr. Reeder wished to have the vehicle checked since it did not have registration displayed 
and was parked on private property of the Salvation Army.  The vehicle was found to not be stolen.  Mr. Reeder was informed on 
the private property towed and what he needed to do if he wished to have it removed.  No further police action was needed at this 
time.

4616 Sunflower Ln19-015869 2/16/2019   9:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/16/2019 at 21:38 hours, Officer William Bernitt (77564) reported a memo at 4616 Sunflower Ln. Apt 503.  I, Ofc. Bernitt, the 
courtesy officer of the above address was called by a anonymous party who stated there was a disorder going on in apartment 

  Police went and spoke with Kenneth Gross and Stephani Combs.  They were standing calmly in the apartment and there 
were no signs of distress.  Both parties stated they were in an argument but it was not physical.  No signs of anything physical were
seen by police.  Nothing further.

4 Whirlaway Dr19-015870 2/16/2019   9:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 02/16/2019 at 21:25 hours, Officer Hauge (79528) responded to a Vandalism at 4 Whirlaway Dr. On arrival I spoke with Ms. Ott 
who stated she was at home when she herd a knock on her door. She stated she did not respond and someone began banging on 
her door trying to break in. When police arrived the suspect had left the scene and Ms. Ott stated she did not see the party who 
was attempting to breaking in her door. So she could not give a description. Property maintenance come to the property and re 
secured the door. Ms. Ott stated she was going to go stay with a friend for the night.

7017 Shallowford Rd19-015882 2/16/2019  10:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



2/10/2019  12:00:34AM TO 2/16/2019  11:59:34PM

On 02/16/2019 at 22:35 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 7017 Shallowford Rd. Monique, the night clerk, 
called police after having an issue with some customers. I spoke to Leah Farmer and her friend and she informed me that they 
reserved a room with a king size bed but were given a room with two double beds instead. The room also smelled like smoked 
even though they requested a non-smoking room. Monique and her-coworker informed Farmer that she would not be given a 
refund and told her to call their manager in the morning. When I spoke with Monique she said that the manager probably wouldn't 
give a refund either. I then informed Farmer of her option to call the manager in the morning and suggested paying a little more for 
a room to get better service. Nothing more was needed from police.

100 N Moore Rd19-015890 2/16/2019  11:04:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On the 16th of February 2019 at 2304, Officer Lynch was dispatched to a suspicious activity call at 100 N Moore Rd. 
Upon arrival, Police spoke to the reporting party, Christan Gil. He stated to Police that his mother, Marta Molina, and he observed a
short and skinny black male rummaging around in their vehicle. But when the male party realized that he was being watched, he 
took off running in an unknown direction. Christan stated to Police that it appears that 5 dollars was taken out of his vehicle, but 
that he wasn't worried about the loss of 5 dollars. Police did drive around the area but Police didn't observe any foot traffic in the 
area. No further.

611 Houston St19-015891 2/16/2019  11:09:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/16/2019 at 23:09 hours, Officer M. Perez (73513) reported a memo at 611  Houston St. Mr. Box wanted to report to us that 
he observed a white college age male wearing a camo jacket looking into parked cars behind his building. Mr. Box did not provide 
a direction of travel, and wished for the area to be checked. No further.

2727 Rossville Blvd19-015902 2/16/2019  11:05:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 02/16/2019 at 23:05 hours, Officer J. Crawford (79520) reported a memo at 2727 Rossville Blvd.  On the above date and time 
Police located a red Ford Thunderbird TN  abandoned in the middle of the road near the above location.  Police 
checked the vehicle's registration and found it not to be reported stolen.  Police were unable to locate the vehicle owner in the 
area.  The vehicle was towed by United Towing to 3810 Rossville Blvd (19-015889) due to the fact it was blocking the flow of traffic.

1907 12th Ave19-015905 2/16/2019  11:48:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 02/16/2019 at 23:56 hours, Officer Rick Van Ness (75389) reported a memo at 1907 12th Ave. Upon arrival on scene, an 
unknown female opened the front door and stated she wanted an unknown male to leave her front porch and slammed the front 
door shut.  The male, possibly Abel, left her property.  Nothing further.

2023 Emma Kate Dr19-016022 2/16/2019   6:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 02/17/2019 at 11:46 hours, Officer Kilpatrick (68405) responded to a Vandalism at 2023 Emma Kate Dr. Ms. Alayash reported 
that an unknown suspect cut two tires on her husband's (Mr. Alayash) GMC truck. No access to area security cameras was 
available. No suspect information was available at that time. Nothing further.




